Subject:  Stop the Sell-off of Australia.
Dear …………..
The Coronavirus has seeped into every corner of our society.  The finance world has not escaped and huge value losses have been experienced.  As far as Australia is concerned, some commentators are predicting an onslaught from overseas investors wishing to buy Australian assets at bargain prices.

To stave off such happenings the Treasurer, Mr Josh Frydenberg, has planned changes to the Foreign Investment Review Board.  This is the Board which must approve certain foreign investment before it can proceed.  There have been value thresholds below which the Board need not be involved.  The new threshold will be zero dollars, according to the Treasurer.  Unfortunately he added that the new threshold would be temporary; inferring a post COVID 19 would see a return to old thresholds.  They varied, with leniency granted to Trade Agreement partners which had levels of $1.192 billion for non-sensitive business and $275m for sensitive businesses.  Non-FTA partner countries had thresholds of $275m for all business acquisitions and $60m for agribusiness.  All are now $0.

The Treasurer can be congratulated for his current concern but it certainly does not contain enough ‘teeth’ to be effective.  It is more than thresholds which need attention.  It is the criteria upon which the Board assesses the proposal.  To consider whether a proposition is “in the interests of Australia” can be massaged to suit anything desired.  Governments of all persuasions have always stated that we need foreign ownership for development and the Board could determine it to be a reason to tick the box.  However practically all development has been completed in the agricultural sector many years ago.  A question without wishing to pick any selected example, would be, how much new development has the Chinese investor carried out on Cubby Station?

To stop the sell-off of Australia, I am asking you, as my MP, to change the FIRB rules.

Yours faithfully

